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AWMA – NES Board Meeting – 3/7/06

Attendees:

Dale Raczynski

Steve Kmiotek

Pete Catizone

Mark Chrisos

John Chandler

Mike Anderson

Ruth Silman

Norm Beloin

Discussed today’s program:

- Regarding attendance, there were three no-shows.  Steve Kmiotek will send an email requesting payment.  The Board discussed adding the following note to future meeting announcements:  Registrants who do not show will be charged AWMA-NES costs.  

- There were four walk-ins.
- Steve will send presentations to Neil to be posted on the website.

- Ruth will send a notice to the membership alerting them to the fact that the presentations have been posted on the website and telling them that EPA comment period is currently open.

Minutes/Action Items:  


Steve Kmiotek moved to accept minutes.


Mike Anderson seconded.


One correction to the minutes is in the Treasurer’s Report.  Don Neal made a motion to fund $1000, not $100 to the Science Fair.


All voted in favor of accepting the minutes.  

Board Membership:


Lee Hoffman accepted as Newsletter Chair.  


All positions now filled.


Pete C. mentioned the ongoing waste outreach effort.


Dale reminded Pete that he had volunteered to chair a recognition committee.  Pete didn’t receive any input.  Pete reiterated his view that anyone who has served as an officer, especially those who serve in various roles, should be recognized.  Mark suggested doing so at the Annual Conference in November.  Pete would like ideas from folks on who to recognize.


ACTION ITEMS:  Pete and Bob S. to work on recognition.





All members to get input to Pete and Bob S.
Future Events/Sponsorship:


Breakfast meeting went well today.  Dale thanked Norm.


Ruth discussed the EBC AQ Committee Seminar on February 28, 2006.   


Discussed partnering/co-sponsoring with AWMA in the future.



Discussed cost for programs.  Pete is reluctant to partner with groups who charge more for a program than AWMA.


Pete asked whether the presentation would be taped and/or slides available so that it could be shared for a cost.



Dale wondered whether CEUs could be offered for the program.




Ruth to report back regarding EBC future events.

S&CC/HQ:

Pete plans to attend the AWMA Annual Conference in New Orleans in June. 


Mark may attend as well. 


Nothing to report on S&CC.

Newsletter:

The newsletter went out.  


Dale is to confirm that Neil posted the Newsletter on the website.

Treasurer’s Report:

Steve:  Today’s meeting - $1500 in registration fees.  Costs were $1900.  31 people attended.  To break even, we would have needed 40 people to attend.  


$800 minimum for food; $450 for rental of the room; plus tax.


Dale wondered if we should charge more.  


Pete and Norm wondered if we should change venue to a cheaper facility.


Steve discussed other options for monthly board meetings.



Hotels around Auburn area (centrally located).  4 options:

a.  
Hampton Inn, Auburn -   $150 for 4-hour meeting.  Holds 30 people.  Beverage and cookies = $50-60.

b.  
Comfort Inn, Auburn – too small. 

c.  
Holiday Inn in Worcester - $125 for room.  Beverage and cookies = $50-60.

d.  
Beechwood in Worcester - $300 for room.  Beverage and cookies = $80.


Ed was looking at restaurant options, but Steve did not hear from him before Ed left for Florida.

Regarding Board meetings, Pete suggested that each Board member host a board meeting and we rotate.  Norm offered Chelmsford for the April 4 meeting, subject to checking availability.  Mark offered Burlington as a back-up for April if Chelmsford is not available.  


Steve is going to send the Mass Science Fair check.
Membership:  Ruth 

The four non-members who attended or registered for today’s breakfast meeting were:  Rick Carr, Nancy Reardon of Haley & Aldrich, Henry Chow and Gail Magenau.

Steve will reach out to WPI faculty regarding membership and encourage the faculty to become more involved.
Website:  Items to be posted include:

Newsletter


March 7 Breakfast Meeting slides.

Education:


Dale reported that there have been 5 responses to the poll.


4 in favor of keeping the student paper competition.


1 opposed.

Dale will discuss a volunteer who sent him an email offering educational opportunities.
Connecticut Chapter:  Meeting March 8, 2006 with CT Congressional Leaders regarding environmental regulations for the upcoming year.
Annual Conference:

Dale reported about conference call last week:



Participants:  Jay Scheffer, Dale Raczynski, Bob Silvestri, Steve Kmiotek



Absent:  Mark Chrisos and Pete Catizone



Mike Anderson is interested in participating.



A future call is scheduled – Dale will send out a note.


The topics discussed for the Annual Conference on Nuclear Energy are:


Next Generation Nuclear



Economics and Safety



Siting, Risk and Emergency Planning



Waste and Proliferation Issues



Climate Change – Net Benefits – Life Cycle



Public Education/Dialogue


We discussed the NewStart Consortium, which includes Entergy, GE and other nuclear utilities.  The NewStart Consortium has begun combined siting, construction and operating licenses for a facility in Grand Gulf, Missippi.  One thought is that Tim Trask of Entergy’s Engineering Department could be a potential speaker on new reactor designs/gravity feed systems.  He could speak about how new generation is safer, etc.


Mark asked about a keynote speaker.  Dale said that someone like an energy expert, with credibility on energy policy in general, would be a good choice.  We need someone to discuss future energy needs and how renewables and energy efficiency will not bridge the gap.  Dale is thinking about someone who is objective, perhaps someone from academia.  Steve Kmiotek suggested Sam Bodman.  Ruth suggested Angela Howard, a nuclear specialist in Washington, DC.  Other thoughts that are being floated include a speaker from an environmental group (i.e., Deborah Donovan of the Union of Concerned Scientists, someone from CLF, NRDC or EDF). Mike mentioned that there was an excellent speaker on energy policy at the NECA Renewable Energy Conference from ACORE.

Dale reported that the committee is making progress.   The date has not been set, but they are narrowing in on November, perhaps November 3, 2006.
Future Meetings:


April 4, 2006 at Norm Beloin’s office in Chelmsford.


May 2, 2006 at Mark Chrisos’s office in Burlington

Other Items:  
Annual Retreat –October 1-2, 2006 in Maine.  

Meeting adjourned.
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